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PROPOSAL FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF NEW PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON WATER AND SANITATION  

1.
On 5 August 2021, the President of the Republic announced certain changes to his Cabinet. One of the changes lead to the separation of the human settlements, water and sanitation portfolio into two distinct portfolios with their own Ministers.
2.
Thus far in the 6th Parliament, human settlements, water and sanitation have resorted under one portfolio committee for oversight purposes.

3.
Rule 190 of the Rules of the National Assembly creates the Rules Committee which is responsible at the start of each Parliament to establish portfolio committees to assist it with the performance of any of its functions or the exercise of any of its powers. In practice, portfolio committees mirror the Executive portfolios.
4.
In terms of Rule 225, the Speaker acting with the concurrence of the Rules Committee must stablish a range of portfolio committees, assign a portfolio of government affairs to each committee and determine a name for each committee. 
5.
Rule 226 provides that a portfolio committee consists of the number of Assembly members that the Speaker may determine with the concurrence of the Rules Committee, subject to the provisions of Rule 154. It was decided at the Rules Committee of 5 June 2019 that portfolio committees should consist of 11 members composed as follows: ANC 6, DA 2, EFF 1 and other parties 2. 
6.
In 2019, at the start of the 6th Parliament, therefore, the Rules Committee created, among others,
the Portfolio Committee on Human Settlements, Water and Sanitation to reflect the Executive dispensation at the time.

7.
In keeping with the new portfolios of the Executive as announced by the President, the Human Settlements, Water and Sanitation portfolios must now be split into two distinct portfolio committees.
8.
It is proposed that a new Portfolio Committee on Water and Sanitation be established as this would enable the Assembly to carry out effective oversight over the new portfolio and the Executive.
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